

Dear Parents,

FCA Preschool utilizes the Remind messaging system to communicate preschool cancellations, emergency notifications, and general announcements. In the event of a preschool closing, a text message will be sent to parents via Remind.

Concerning inclement weather closings, our general policy is that FCA Preschool is closed when the East Baton Rouge parish schools are closed. If EBR observes a delayed start of school, FCA Preschool will not observe the delay. EBR inclement weather closings are posted on <a href="https://www.ebrschool.org">www.ebrschool.org</a> and are broadcasted on the following news networks: WBRZ Channel 2 and WAFB Channel 9.

Please take a few minutes to sign up to receive these notifications. You can sign up for Remind from your Smartphone via text. If you have multiple children attending FCA Preschool, you only need to enroll once.

Thank you for your prompt attention to this matter!

FCA Administration

## Please enroll in the Remind class which corresponds to the <u>first letter of your CHILD'S last name</u>.

Children with last names beginning with letters **A-F**: text @fcaprekaf to the number 81010 Children with last names beginning with letters **G-L**: text @fcaprekgl to the number 81010 Children with last names beginning with letters **M-R**: text @fcaprekmr to the number 81010 Children with last names beginning with letters **S-Z**: text @fcapreksz to the number 81010